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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

1BCOUNCIL MINUTES
2BSt.Clair Shores Public Library
3BDecember 10, 2009
I. The meeting was called to order at 9:40 a.m. at the St. Clair Shores Public Library. 


Present:
Smith (Armada), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser), Parus (Harper Woods), Blakely (Lenox), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Thomas (MacDonald),Graham (Ray), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Conklin (Shelby), Turgeon (Sterling Heights), Urban (Warren), Radcliffe (SLC), Woodford (SLC)


Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Worrell (Mount Clemens), Harper (Romeo), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica)


Associate Member:  Casamer (MRRC), absent
VI. Approval of the Agenda.  
Conklin moved to approve the Agenda, supported by Orlando.  Motion carried.

VII. Approval of the Minutes.

Ray Township – Stated that they had “applied for an energy grant.”
HPW – Requested that another line be added to the Item VII. C. – “A number of Directors pointed out other concerns that they had with the proposal.”
Motion made by Lusardi to approve the minutes of the November 19, 2009 meeting, as amended, supported by Slivka. Motion carried.
VIII. Suburban Library Cooperative Business.

A. Automation

Sue Alt, from MLC, is working with ProMed to solve our MeLCat bin delivery issue as the SLC driver will only pick up four bins when more are ready to go out.  ProMed has assigned a new driver with a bigger truck.

The new email system is getting a lot of spam, but once everyone is changed over to the new system the spam will go into a junk folder.

B. Standards and Policies Committee Recommendation
MeLCat Borrowing/Lending Policy and OCLC Borrowing/Lending Policy are now two separate policies to remove confusion.  The policy for MeLCat specifically says that the holds only have to be picked up at the home library, whereas OCLC holds must be placed and picked up at the home library.


Motion made by Lusardi to approve the MeLCat and OCLC Borrowing/Lending Policies as two separate policies as stated, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried.

Special Residency Circumstances - Patrons that have two or more properties within the SLC service area can, in some circumstances, be eligible for more than one SLC library card.


Motion made by Turgeon to approve the Special Residency Circumstances, seconded by Thomas.  Motion carried.

Staff Borrowing Privileges – Library where the staff member is employed may issue the employee a card with a STAFF profile. If the staff member’s home library is another SLC library, the employing library will become their “home library.”  It is up to the library issuing staff privileges to verify employment.


Motion made by Slivka to approve the Staff Borrowing Privileges policy, seconded by Orlando.  Motion carried.

Standards and Policies Committee Recommendation (continued)
Preferred name – Do not use the preferred name section as the computer will only search on the preferred name.


Motion made by Lusardi to approve the Preferred Name policy, seconded by Sterling.   Motion carried.

C. Circulation Manual
The Circulation Manual Committee is asking who should approve the Circulation Manual or if it needs to be approved.  The Standards and Policies Committee does not find it necessary to approve procedures of policies.  Conklin suggested that the Circulation Manual is a fluid living document that is continually changing and only changes to policies need to be taken to the Standards and Policies Committee.  
The manual will be on the website effective January 4th, 2010.   Included in the Circulation Manual is the staff list for each member library.  The Committee is asking how the staff list should be updated.  Prior to January 4th, Amy Shaugnessy, System Librarian, will email the list out to member libraries for each library to update their list as needed and then submit the changes to SLC.
The Advisory Council acknowledged the efforts of the Circulation Manual Committee with an ovation. 

Motion made by Orlando to recommend to the Circulation Manual Committee to keep the Circulation Manual as an active document, starting January 4th, with the local libraries updating their own staff list, seconded Slivka.  Motion carried. 
D. FY10 Budget
The current General Fund budget is very fluid and is being reviewed at each SLC Board meeting. State aid is projected at 19.6 ¢ per capita giving SLC $170,000 in direct and $170,000 in indirect State Aid.  

Salaries reduced by reducing the director’s position to part-time and moving the ILL staff position into the ILL account.  The position was moved so that we can see all the costs incurred by ILL.
Travel and conference expenses are staying in the budget, per the agreement with Sterling Heights, to cover the director’s travel costs.  

Professional fees are for projected Attorney fees and the Strategic Plan.
Centralized Purchasing Account (CPA) is indexed to state aid.  The money that is currently in each libraries CPA fund is still available.

Neal asked where MeL delivery costs are paid?  Woodford to investigate if MeL is included in ILL or Delivery.

E. One Book One Community (OBOC)
One Book One Community is a good program for the community, but the program is out of money.  Does the Cooperative want to continue with the program?  Sue Ferrell, Shelby Township Library, has volunteered to chair the committee next year.
Discussions led to the importance of the program in the community and how to fund events and marketing.  Overall, Council is in agreement to keep the program and current pricing structure along with finding outside funding.  The cost is $200 for those libraries that chose to participate.
Motion made by Sterling to continue the One Book One Community program, seconded Thomas.  Motion carried. 
IX. Announcements and Information.
A. MLA: Larry Neal
MLA is sending out a survey to Individual, Institutional members, memberships that have lapsed and non-members.  MLA is asking what is most important to members.  

Preparing for state aid next year and to follow up discussion with legislatures on why they cut funding this year and are trying to get back in the governor’s budget with an increase.  

Rep. Switalski had a town hall meeting at CMPL.  Neal will be scheduling an individual meeting with Switalski to further discuss state funding and library needs.
B. Strategic Plan

Meeting dates for site visits to SHL, CHE, and UPL are scheduled for December 14.  The Planning Committee is structured to include each library class size and is made up of 14 persons.  

C. Directors Report
Turgeon emailed the state librarian regarding the part-time director position and her response was, absolutely not.  A Class VI library has to have a full time director, working 35 hours, to qualify for state aid.
Woodford, Turgeon, and Mark Wollenweber, Board Trustee, met with Andrew Richner, Attorney to discuss possible options regarding the part-time position.

Jim Pletz, TLN Director, is working hard at making TLN more of a cooperative environment.  In the spring, TLN is hosting a one day workshop on “How to deal with policy change” in Oakland County and is inviting SLC Directors and Trustees to participate.
D. MAP Statistics
0BOctober 2009 statistics were included in the Advisory Council packet. 
X. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


 Thank you to St. Clair Shores for hosting the Advisory Council Meeting. 

ARM – Our quilts were very popular and next year we would like to expand to a quilt show.  Adding more shelves in the youth section.
         CLL – Absent.

CHE – Passed our budget.  Friends gave funds to offset the short fall.
CMPL – Our Friends group purchased an AED Defibrillator for all three branches.  CMPL exceeded two million in circulation.  Working on projecting budgets for the next three years.
EPL – Received Trust funds of $26,000 from an estate for children books and programming.

FRA -
Christmas Caper Program was a success and we had a great Santa.  Programming is scheduled through June.  
HPW – Applied to the state for a Federal Stimulus grant to be greener and received input.  Woodford is speaking at WCCD HPW campus to discuss the history of the region.  HPW was a QSAC essential library until book funding was reduced. Parus will send Nancy Robertson a copy of the denial letter.
LEN – Having a Santa come on Tuesday, Dec 15..

LWM – Absent.

MPL – Building Project almost done with phase 1.

MTC – Absent.
RAY – Contacted regarding information on the energy grant.
ROG – Absent.  
RSV – Distributed the newsletter.  Bake Sale on December 19 at 11 am. A Teen Program is scheduled on Dec 29 will include a game tournament.  Our Donor Wall for the endowment fund looks nice.
SCS – Friends are having a bake sale during the Mr., & Mrs. Claus visit. MLA Institutional Membership – not billing by budget but by population.
SBL – SBL is a QSAC essential library; Representative Lund gave us a plaque and Sanborn sent a letter. Friends agreed to spend $6,500 on an additional magazine rack.  The budget passed.  The Friends group gave over $125,000 over the last ten years.
SHL – Books on cassettes are gone and working on removing adult video cassettes.  Gave the materials to our Friends group to sell.
TPL – Absent. Turgeon stated that Cathy is recovering and will return after New Years.
UPL – Absent.
WPL- Library millage is back on the table and sent to City Council for approval; may be on the ballot in May or August.  Author Steve Hamilton is speaking in January.  Stimulus grant of $119,000 is paying for new shelving in the teen room.
XI. Public Participation.

None.
XII. Next meeting date.

      The next meeting will be January 14, 2010 at the Suburban Library Cooperative offices at 9:30 a.m.
XIII. Adjournment 
Graham moved to adjourn at 11:45 a.m., supported by Slivka.  Motion carried.
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